

Representatives

2023-24

November 17, 2023

To: Chicago Teachers' Pension Fund Representative or School Leader

From: Gail Davis, CTPF Election Coordinator

Re: Pension Representative Reminders - Return Your Attestation Form

Thank you for your assistance with the 2023 Board of Trustees Election.

This is a reminder that you must file your attestation form <u>today</u>, <u>Friday</u>, <u>November 17</u>, <u>2023</u>, to receive your stipend payment in December. See below for more information.

2023 Board of Trustees Election Results

Teacher Trustees

Paula S. Barajas and Tammie F. Vinson were elected to serve on the CTPF Board of Trustees from November 2023- November 2026.

Pensioner Trustees

Lois Nelson, Mary Sharon Reilly, and Maria J. Rodriguez were elected to serve on the CTPF Board of Trustees from November 2023 - November 2025.



All elected Trustees took their oath during the November 16, 2023, Board of Trustees Meeting.

For vote totals and certified election results visit ctpf.org/election-central.

Pension Rep Reminders

Return Your Credentials Form

CTPF is updating the name of the Pension Rep at each school. If you serve as Pension Rep for

this year, please complete the <u>2023 Credentials Form</u>, noting any necessary corrections or updates, and return to CTPF by email to <u>pensionreps@ctpf.org</u> or Fax to 312-641-7185. Even if you do not have changes, please return the form so that we know you will continue to serve. If you are retiring or do not intend to continue in this position, please seek a volunteer or ask your principal to appoint a replacement. The person selected must be a certified teacher.

Return Your Attestation Form

Pension Representatives who assisted with the 2023 Teacher Trustee election are eligible to receive \$50 for attending/viewing the election webinar, and an additional \$50 for sharing information with colleagues. Please return this <u>form</u> to CTPF NO LATER than <u>today</u>, <u>Friday</u>, <u>November 17</u>, <u>2023</u>, to receive your stipend check in December. All attestation forms received after today, will be held for a second round of stipend payments to occur in the new year.

2024 Retirement Webinars

CTPF members who are considering retirement in June 2024 are invited to attend a 2024 Retirement Webinar. These presentations provide a one-stop shop for retirement information, including a general overview of the CTPF and CPS retirement processes.

The webinars will be held at 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. on Monday, February 19, 2024, and Tuesday, March 26, 2024. Register at **ctpf.org/calendar**.

Webinars on Demand

Pension Rep Webinars

All Pension Reps should have participated in an online webinar which provided information about the 2023 Trustee Elections. The webinars were held on October 10 and October 11. The recording and presentation are posted at ctpf.org for those who could not attend.

CTPF to You: Understanding Pension Benefits

CTPF hosted an educational workshop for active members in cooperation with the CTU Pension and Insurance Committee on Wednesday, November 8, 2023. The webinar recording and presentation are posted online at **ctpf.org**.

CTPF in Your School

CTPF Member Service Representatives are available to schedule a presentation about CTPF Member Benefits at individual schools. If you'd like to schedule a presentation for your colleagues, contact pensionreps@ctpf.org.

More Information

If you have any election questions, please email <u>elections@ctpf.org</u>. You can find additional information on our <u>Election Central page</u> at <u>www.ctpf.org</u>.

Share this email:







Manage your preferences | **Opt out** using **TrueRemove**® Got this as a forward? **Sign up** to receive our future emails. View this email **online**.

425 S. Financial Place Suite 1400 Chicago, IL | 60605 United States

This email was sent to .

To continue receiving our emails, add us to your address book.

emma

Subscribe to our email list.